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Board Meeting Agenda 

Wednesday, September 27, 2023 | 8:00am | Bethlehem Town Hall Room 101A 

Livestream: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84469068942?pwd=ZGVhUURTL3NrQjNkR3dDaEZrZ05adz09 

 

 

I. Call to Order/Roll Call/Quorum Approval (Storrs) 

II. Introduction of new Member Chris Welch (Storrs) 

III. Approval of Minutes from the July 26, 2023 Board Meeting 

IV. Financial Report (Kotlow and Maikels) 

1. Approval of the August 2023 Financials 

2. Update on Certificates of Deposit 

 

V. Updates from John Taylor, Senior Economic Director 

VI. Project Updates (Hedgeman and Taylor) 

VII. New Business 

 

A. Items For Action 

 

1. Discussion and approval of Letter of Support of NY Forward Grant application 

2. Update on West Yard Road PILOT Application 

 

B. Committee Assignments 

 

III.  Adjourn 
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http://www.bethlehemida.com/
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Town of Bethlehem Industrial Development Agency | 445 Delaware Avenue, Delmar, NY 12054 

(518) 439-4955 | info@bethlehemida.com | www.bethlehemida.com 

September 27, 2023 

 

Mike Yevoli 

Regional Director 

Empire State Development 

433 River Street 

Suite 1003 

Troy, NY 12180 

 

Dear Mr. Yevoli: 

 

This letter is to express our support for the Town of Bethlehem’s Delaware Avenue NY Forward application 

to Empire State Development (Capital Region Economic Development Council) and the New York State 

Department of State. 

 

The Delaware Avenue commercial district—spanning approximately two miles from the Albany border in 

Elsmere to the Four Corners area in Delmar—is a key main street in the Town of Bethlehem. The district is 

home to many small, locally-owned businesses that offer a wide range of goods and services for residents 

and visitors alike, and enjoys unparalleled access to the Albany County Rail Trail throughout the corridor. 

 

NY Forward grant funds would allow the Town and project partners to support a range of capital 

improvements in the corridor, including redevelopment projects to meet commercial and housing needs, 

façade and signage improvements, energy efficiency upgrades, and new public space, as well as branding 

and marketing investments for the corridor. These investments would help address key challenges in the 

Delaware Avenue corridor and position it for success in the years to come, supporting businesses, 

residents, and community needs. 

 

I am proud to support this grant application and I feel strongly about the benefits that a NY Forward grant 

would confer not only to residents and businesses in Bethlehem, but to residents throughout the region 

who visit Delaware Avenue, building on the corridor’s strengths and making it more welcoming, walkable, 

sustainable, and vibrant. I thank you for your consideration regarding this application and for your efforts to 

assist businesses throughout the Capital Region and New York State. Please do not hesitate to contact me if 

I can be of further assistance.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Victoria Storrs 

Chair 

Bethlehem Industrial Development Agency 
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